
Rule 480-15-0.40-.07 Temporary Pharmacy Technician Registration. 

 

(1) As a response to the current state of emergency as declared by the Governor, the Georgia State 

Board of Pharmacy finds the potential for imminent peril to the public health, safety, or welfare of 

Georgia citizens. This emergency rule shall go into effect based on O.C.G.A. 50-13-4(b) and shall be 

effective for the duration of the emergency or a period of not more than 120 days, whichever is shorter. 

During the time this rule is effective, it shall replace Georgia State Board of Pharmacy Rule 480-15-.02. 

 

(2) In order to be issued a Temporary Pharmacy Technician Registration, a Georgia Resident 

applicant shall: 

(a) Submit an application to the Board on the form prescribed by the Board; 

(b) Attest that applicant is at least 17 years old; and 

(c) Attest that applicant is currently enrolled in high school, or has a high school diploma, or 

has a GED, or has a postsecondary education or college degree. 

 

(3) In order to be issued a Temporary Pharmacy Technician Registration, a Non-Resident applicant 

shall: 

(a) Submit an application to the Board on the form prescribed by the Board; 

(b) Attest that applicant is at least 17 years old; 

(c) Attest that applicant is currently enrolled in high school, or has a high school diploma, or 

has a GED, or has a postsecondary education or college degree; and 

(d)  Submit proof of valid pharmacy technician license/registration in another state which is 

current and in good standing. 

 

(4) All temporary pharmacy technician registrations shall expire 60 days from the end of the 

declared state of emergency.   

 

(5) A temporary registrant must complete the standard technician application process as outlined in 

rule 480-15-.02 within those 60 days if he or she intends to continue working as pharmacy technician.  

 

Authority O.C.G.A. § 50-13-4(b) 

 


